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Subject: Local Government reform and amalgamations
23 December 2014

Dear resident,
Firstly please accept my apologies for writing to you during the busy holiday season. This time of 
year should be a time for relaxation and being with family and friends.
However I write to you about a matter that Council is required to share with our local residents and 
ratepayers. We are working to a strict deadline and I will soon be asking for your feedback and 
participation.
You may have read that Randwick City Council is opposed to amalgamations. Randwick City 
Council already has a balanced budget, is debt-free and provides high quality services and 
facilities for our community.
Unfortunately, despite Council’s excellent financial and asset management position, we do not 
satisfy the NSW Government’s requirement for ‘scale and capacity’ (ie. population size). Randwick 
City Council does not agree with an amalgamation of Randwick but we need to respond to the 
NSW Government’s requirements. 
In late 2014, the State Government released their Fit for the Future program. All NSW councils 
must respond to the criteria by 30 June 2015.  The Government wants us to consider a ‘global 
city’ with City of Sydney, Woollahra, Waverley, Botany and Randwick as a starting point. Council 
does not support this option and I know a lot of local residents are also concerned about a 
council of this size. There are other options.
I have included an important information pack that outlines the current situation, the State 
Government’s requirements and a range of options for the future of Randwick City.
There is lots of information in this pack and I encourage you to read it carefully and consider what 
is important to you for your council.
In February 2015 I will write to you again and seek your feedback via a survey. We will be 
conducting a broad-ranging community engagement program including telephone surveys, reply-
paid direct mail, focus groups, citizens juries and a plebiscite to further understand community 
attitudes.
If you’d like to discuss this matter with a Council officer please contact Mr Joshua Hay, Manager 
Communication on 9399-0820 or joshua.hay@randwick.nsw.gov.au. You can also contact my 
office on 9399-0999 or mayor@randwick.nsw.gov.au 
Finally I wish you the best for the festive season and a safe and prosperous New Year.
Yours faithfully

Councillor Ted Seng 
Mayor of Randwick




